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Petaling Jaya, August 24th, 2021 

 
 

First Newsletter School Year 2021/22 
 
 
Important Dates: 
Thursday, 26.08.2021, 10.30 am   : Parents‘ Council Meeting 
Friday, 27.08.2021   : Final option for Year 11 to change elective subjects  
    Chemistry or French  
Monday, 30.08.2021   :  Flexible holiday – no lessons 
Tuesday, 31.08.2021   : Public holiday – National Day – no lessons 
Thursday, 02.09.2021, 06.00 – 07.15 pm : Parents’ evening Years 2 and 3, online 
Thursday, 02.09.2021, 07.15 – 08.30 pm : Parents’ evening Years 4, online 
Thursday, 02.09.2021, 07.45 – 09.00 pm : Parents’ evening Year 1, online 
Monday, 06.09.2021, 06.00 – 07.30 pm  : Parents’ evening Years 5 and 10, online 
Monday, 06.09.2021, 07.30 – 09.00 pm  : Parents’ evening Years 6 and 11, online 
Thursday, 09.09.2021, 07.00 – 08.30 pm : Parents’ evening in kindergarten, online 
Monday, 13.09.2021, 06.00 – 07.30 pm  : Parents’ evening Years 7 and 8, online 
Monday, 13.09.2021, 07.30 – 09.00 pm  : Parents’ evening Years 9 und 12, online 
Tuesday, 14.09.2021, 07.00 pm   : 417th board meeting (DSM) 
Thursday, 16.09.2021    : Public holiday – Hari Malaysia – no lessons 
Friday, 17.09.2021   : Flexible holiday – no lessons 
Tuesday, 21.09.2021, 07.00 pm   : Expected meeting of parent representatives, election of  
       parent council members for the school year 2021/22 
until Friday, 24.09.2021    : Subject selection for academic papers, Year 11 

All dates are available in our Online-Kalender on the DSKL website.       
 
 
Dear Parents and Teachers, dear Students, 

 
I wish everyone a good start to the 2021/2022 school year and look forward to welcoming students and 
colleagues back to the DSKL - even if only online for the time being. I would especially like to welcome 
the new families to our school community. I already introduced the new teachers to you in our newslet-
ter of June 28th, 2021. 
 
Our team will be completed in the school year 2021/22 by the following new colleagues: 
 

Birgit Bartz – Head of primary school and class teacher of class 1 
Katja Fößmeier – Teacher for German and French, class teacher of class 5 
Simone Groeger – Teacher for English and History, class teacher of class 8 
Dr. Edwina Parzer – Teacher for music 
Anne-Sophie Steindl – Class teacher of class 4 
 

We would like to extend a warm welcome to all of you at the DSKL! 
 

https://www.dskl.edu.my/kalender/
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Unfortunately,for well-known reasons, we have to start the school year online but we are confident that 
we will soon be able to switch to face-to-face teaching - at least with the exam classes. 
 
I would also like to warmly welcome our new teaching assistant Ms. Francesca Malk, who will be sup-
porting us this year in the areas of mathematics and sports. Furthermore, we are pleased to welcome 
four guest students to the DSKL, who will complete their German International Abitur here in the course 
of the next two school years.  
 
Last Friday, the enrolment ceremony for our new first graders took place. Unfortunately, this first intro-
duction to the school life of our youngest children was only possible online for the time being, but we 
will repeat with the enrolment ceremony in person as soon as the school opens for face-to-face classes. 
 
Report cards 
Before the holidays, we had only sent out the report cards digitally. Students will receive the originals as 
soon as school opens again. Please remember to provide your children with a protective cover for 
transporting the report cards home, if necessary. 
 
Parents' evenings in the school and kindergarten - online 
Please note the following dates for the online parents' evenings for the individual classes and for the 
Kindergarten, during which the class parent representatives are also elected: 
 
Thursday, 02.09.2021 06.00 – 07.15 pm : Parents’ evening Years 2 and 3, online 
 07.15 – 08.30 pm : Parents’ evening Years 4, online 
 07.45 – 09.00 pm : Parents’ evening Year 1, online 
 
Monday, 06.09.2021 06.00 – 07.30 pm : Parents’ evening Years 5 and 10, online 
 07.30 – 09.00 pm : Parents’ evening Years 6 and 11, online 
 
Thursday, 09.09.2021 07.00 – 08.30 pm : Parents’ evening in kindergarten, online 
 
Monday, 13.09.2021 06.00 – 07.30 pm : Parents’ evening Years 7 and 8, online 
 07.30 – 09.00 pm : Parents’ evening Years 9 und 12, online 
 
We have made every effort to avoid overlapping parents' evenings for classes in which siblings are rep-
resented. Unfortunately, this is not always possible. We ask the families concerned for their under-
standing. 
 
This year, the parents' evenings will take place online via Google Meet. You will receive a corresponding 
invitation by email via Google Calendar from the respective class teacher. Please click on the link con-
tained in the invitation to dial into the online meeting. 
 
At the parents' evenings, a lot of important information is communicated. For this reason, we would be 
pleased to welcome as many parents as possible to these meets. Please note that the parents' evenings 
are usually held in German. If you are unable to attend one of the parents' evenings, please ask the par-
ent representatives or other parents of the respective classes for the information.  
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The parents' representatives of the classes elected at the parents' evening will then probably meet 
again on Tuesday, September 21st, 2021, to elect the parents' council for the school year 2021/22. 
 
Notification of sickness of students before the start of lessons 
We would like to remind you that sickness notifications must be received by the school before the start 
of lessons by 7.45am. This can be done by phone (03-7956 6557) or by email (reception@dskl.edu.my) 
to Ms. Lee Li at the school reception or by email to the school office (office@dskl.edu.my). 
 
With best regards and stay confident 
 
Konrad Menne  
Headmaster     
 
 

Upcoming newsletter: Tuesday, September 7th, 2021 

mailto:office@dskl.edu.my

